
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 

January 9, 2023 

Ron Slabaugh 

Chelan County PUD No. 1 

PO Box 1231 

Wenatchee, WA 98807 

Sent via e-mail only: ron.slabaugh@chelanpud.org 

RE: Dryden WWTF Improvements Plans and Specs (Tracking No. 21-12-3) Permit #ST0005562 

Dear Ron Slabaugh, 

In May 2022, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) received wastewater treatment plans and 

specifications from the Chelan County Public Utility District for improvements to Dryden’s Wastewater 

Treatment Facility.  

In accordance with RCW 90.48.110 and Chapter 173-240 WAC, and on behalf of Ecology, the subject 

documents are hereby APPROVED.  

Please notify this office of proposed changes or revisions to the approved documents. Significant 

changes or revisions require approval in writing by Ecology. 

Ecology’s review and approval of this document assures compliance and consistency with the 

appropriate rules and does not constitute a quality control check. Nothing in this approval shall be 

construed as satisfying other applicable federal, state or local statutes, ordinances or regulations.   

For additional information, please contact David Matthews at (509) 654-2759 or davm461@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Damon G. Roberts 

Section Manager 

Water Quality Program 

e-cc:  Courtney Hill, Chelan PUD

Ingrid MillerChelan PUD 

Eric Smith, RH2 

David Mathews, Ecology 

mailto:ron.slabaugh@chelanpud.org

